
Greenway School

November newsletter 2022

Principal: J. Boult, Vice-Principal: S. Olfert

390 Burnell St., Winnipeg MB, R3G 2A

Phone: 204.775.2455, Fax: 204.783.9544

https://www.winnipegsd.ca/schools/Greenway                           

SAFE ARRIVAL: 1.855.278.4513



It is hard to believe that we have already almost completed our 
first school term of the year. So much has been going on for our 
learners at Greenway School. The school gardens have been 
completely harvested with help from the students in Rooms 220 and 
106 and have been put to bed for the winter, our Grade 5 and 6 
students successfully participated in their first inter school 
tournament, regular learning walks throughout the community are 
taking place, and learning is extending beyond the classroom with 
field trips to the community swimming pool, library, the Manitoba 
Theatre for Young People and the Minto Armouries for National 
Indigenous Veterans Day.

Our students continue to reflect on themselves as learners and 
are beginning to set goals with guidance from their 
teachers. Report cards will be distributed electronically on 
November 16th. If you have any questions about how to access the 
report card, or would prefer to receive a printed copy, please 
contact your child(ren)’s teacher. Tri-conferences, a meeting with 
caregivers, students and teachers, will take place on the evening of 
November 17th and the morning of the 18th. We look forward to 
once again having in person conversations about your child(ren)’s 
learning so far this year.

Yours in Education, 

Ms. Boult & Mr. Olfert

Administrative message 



Rememberance Day

November 8th marks Indigenous Veterans Day and 
November 11th Remembrance Day, the time of year when we 
wear a red poppy in memory of and honour those who 
sacrificed their lives during wars. 

The 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month 
marks the signing of the Armistice on November 11th, in 
1918, 
which signalled the end of World War 1. 

Our Remembrance Day Assembly will be held

at 11:00 am on Thursday, November 10th. 

All Patrols, Brownies, Girl Guides and Boy Scouts 
are encouraged to wear their vests/uniforms on this day.

We ask that you bring a small donation 
to help support our poppy symbol. 
All donations collected will go to the Legion Poppy Fund. 
Thank you.

Please take time to speak with your children about 
Remembrance Day 
and the importance of keeping ‘peace’ in mind.

REMINDER: NO SCHOOL ON FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 11



After school program



9:00am – 11:00am
Join us with your children aged 

0-5 for a morning play group that 
includes active outdoor play, a 
healthy snack, story time, and 

free play.

Thursday, November 10
1:00 pm – 3:00 pm

In honor of National Indigenous Veterans Day and 
Remembrance Day, please visit the Family Room 

with your children and family elders to read stories 
and complete a piece of group art to remember 
the sacrifices of our ancestors. Coffee/tea and 

snacks are provided.

Tuesday, November 8 & 22
2:30pm – 3:30pm

Did you know that the Family Room 
has a Food Security Program? The 

community support worker picks up 
donations of potatoes and bread 
products on a biweekly basis for 

families to take home. Contact your 
teacher, Greenway school’s office, or 
Lisa in the Family Room to sign up!

November in the Family room

Play Groups

Thursdays

Veterans Day 

Tea
Food Security

It’s starting to get cool out there! Do you 
and your children have winter wear for 

the upcoming snowy season? If not, 
please contact Lisa as soon as possible 
as Koats for Kids will be winding down 

over the course of November. Koats for 
Kids is a program run through the 

United Way that connects families with 
winter jackets, boots, ski pants, and cold 

weather accessories free of charge. 
Items are gently used (and cleaned) or 

brand new.

Thursdays & Fridays in the Family Room
The Family Room is excited to announce the 
Community Resource Shelf! Located at the 

entrance of the room, this shelf holds parenting 
resources as well as donations available to 

visitors of the Family Room such as house wares, 
winter accessories, hygiene products, food 

items, and more! Items will change on a weekly 
basis based on what is available through 

donations received.

Contact Lisa
Are you interested in supporting Greenway 

School’s Breakfast Program, or helping out in 
classrooms or the Family Room? Contact Lisa to 

become a parent or community volunteer at 
Greenway! Volunteers are provided a volunteer 

paperwork package, necessary background 
checks & online trainings, and will have a 

volunteer appreciation event at the end of the 
school year!

Koats for kids

Community 

Resource Shelf 

Volunteers

Smudging

Thursdays & Fridays in the 
Family Room

Did you know that we have 
medicines and supplies in the 
Family Room that are available 
for self led smudging for Family 
Room visitors? Stop by and Lisa 
will be happy to help you access 
the space and supplies for this 

important practice.

Lisa Scales - Community Support Worker - Greenway School
E-mail: lscales@wsd1.org - Phone: 204-775-7455  

Hours: Thursdays & Fridays all day, Tuesday mornings by appointment





—Someone Famous
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Remembrance 
Day Assembly 

11:00 AM 

NO SCHOOL
Tri-Conferences

Grades 4-6 
Winter Concert 

6:30 PM

NO SCHOOL

4:00 -8:00 PM 

Pizza Lunch
$2.00 a Slice!  

Dental Clinic 
9:30 Am 

Hearing Screening 

Indigenous 
Veteran’s Day


